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5170, or e-mail: ross.mary@epa.gov. In 
addition, a copy of the draft agenda for 
this teleconference meeting will be 
posted on the SAB Web site at: http:// 
www.epa.gov/sab (under the ‘‘Agendas’’ 
subheading) in advance of this Ozone 
Panel meeting. Other meeting materials, 
including the discussion questions for 
the Ozone Panel, will be posted on the 
SAB Web site at: http://www.epa.gov/ 
sab/panels/casacorpanel.html prior to 
this teleconference. 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Interested members of the public may 
submit relevant written or oral 
information for the CASAC Ozone 
Review Panel to consider during the 
advisory process. Oral Statements: In 
general, individuals or groups 
requesting an oral presentation at a 
teleconference meeting will be limited 
to five minutes per speaker, with no 
more than a total of 30 minutes for all 
speakers. Interested parties should 
contact Mr. Butterfield, DFO (preferably 
via e-mail) at the contact information 
noted above, no later than May 5, 2006, 
to be placed on the public speaker list 
for this meeting. Written Statements: 
Written statements should be received 
in the SAB Staff Office by May 5, 2006, 
so that the information may be made 
available to the Ozone Panel for their 
consideration prior to this meeting. 
Written statements should be supplied 
to the DFO in the following formats: 
One hard copy with original signature, 
and one electronic copy via e-mail 
(acceptable file format: Adobe Acrobat 
PDF, WordPerfect, MS Word, MS 
PowerPoint, or Rich Text files in IBM- 
PC/Windows 98/2000/XP format). 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Mr. 
Butterfield at the phone number or e- 
mail address noted above, preferably at 
least ten days prior to the meeting, to 
give EPA as much time as possible to 
process your request. 

Dated: April 18, 2006. 

Anthony Maciorowski, 
Associate Director for Science, EPA Science 
Advisory Board Staff Office. 
[FR Doc. E6–6103 Filed 4–21–06; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information 
Collection(s) Being Submitted for 
Review to the Office of Management 
and Budget 

April 14, 2006. 

SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, Public Law 104–13. 
An agency may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that 
does not display a valid control number. 
Comments are requested concerning (a) 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

DATES: Written Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) comments should be 
submitted on or before May 24, 2006. If 
you anticipate that you will be 
submitting PRA comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the contact listed below as soon 
as possible. 

ADDRESSES: Direct all Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) comments to 
Judith B. Herman, Federal 
Communications Commission, Room 1– 
C804, 445 12th Street, SW., DC 20554 or 
an e-mail to PRA@fcc.gov. If you would 
like to obtain or view a copy of this 
information collection, you may do so 
by visiting the FCC PRA Web page at: 
http://www.fcc.gov/omd/pra. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information or copies of the 
information collection(s), contact Judith 
B. Herman at 202–418–0214 or via the 
Internet at Judith-B.Herman@fcc.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
OMB Control No.: 3060–0718. 

Title: Part 101, Governing the 
Terrestrial Microwave Fixed Radio 
Service. 

Form No.: N/A. 
Type of Review: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
Respondents: Business or other for- 

profit., not-for-profit institutions, and 
state, local or tribal government. 

Number of Respondents: 10,000 
respondents; 6,364 responses. 

Estimated Time per Response: .25–3 
hours. 

Frequency of Response: On occasion 
and every 10 year reporting 
requirements, recordkeeping 
requirement and third party disclosure 
requirement. 

Total Annual Burden: 36,585 hours. 
Total Annual Cost: $474,000. 
Privacy Act Impact Assessment: N/A. 
Needs and Uses: The Commission is 

submitting this information collection to 
OMB as a revision in order to obtain the 
full three-year clearance from them. Part 
101 requires various information to be 
filed and maintained by the respondent 
to determine the technical, legal and 
other qualifications of applications to 
operate a station in the public and 
private operational fixed services. The 
information is also used to determine 
whether the public interest, 
convenience, and necessity are being 
served as required by 47 U.S.C. 309. The 
Commission staff also uses this 
information to ensure that applicants 
and licensee comply with ownership 
and transfer restrictions imposed by 47 
U.S.C. 310. The Appendix attached to 
the OMB submission lists the rules in 
Part 101 that impose reporting, 
recordkeeping and third party 
disclosure requirements. The 
Commission revised this information 
collection to remove Part 101 rule 
sections that have no PRA implications. 
The total annual burden hours and costs 
have been modified accordingly. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Marlene H. Dortch, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–6082 Filed 4–21–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6712–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Administration for Children and 
Families 

Proposed Information Collection 
Activity; Comment Request 

Proposed Projects 

Title: Refugee Unaccompanied Minor 
Placement Report (ORR–3); Refugee 
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Unaccompanied Minor Progress Report 
(ORR–4). 

OMB No.: 0970–0034. 
Description: The two reports will 

collect information necessary to 
administer the refugee unaccompanied 

minor program. The ORR–3 (Placement 
Report) is submitted to the Office of 
Refugee Resettlement (ORR) by the 
service provider agency at initial 
placement and whenever there is a 
change in the child’s status, including 

termination from the program. The 
ORR–4 (Progress Report) is submitted 
annually and records the child’s 
progress toward the goals listed in the 
child’s case plan. 

Respondents: State governments. 

ANNUAL BURDEN ESTIMATES 

Instrument Number of 
respondents 

Number of 
responses per 

respondent 

Average 
burden hours 
per response 

Total burden 
hours 

ORR–3 ............................................................................................................. 12 15 .417 75 
ORR–4 ............................................................................................................. 12 60 .250 180 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 255 

In compliance with the requirements 
of section 3506(c)(2)(A) of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the 
Administration for Children and 
Families is soliciting public comment 
on the specific aspects of the 
information collection described above. 
Copies of the proposed collection of 
information can be obtained and 
comments may be forwarded by writing 
to the Administration for Children and 
Families, Office of Administration, 
Office of Information Services, 370 
L’Enfant Promenade, SW., Washington, 
DC 20447, Attn: ACF Reports Clearance 
Officer, E-mail address: 
infocollection@acf.hhs.gov. All requests 
should be identified by the title of the 
information collection. 

The Department specifically requests 
comments on: (a) Whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information; (c) 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (d) 
ways to minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on 
respondents, including through the use 
of automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 
Consideration will be given to 
comments and suggestions submitted 
within 60 days of this publication. 

Dated: April 17, 2006. 

Robert Sargis, 
Reports Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 06–3821 Filed 4–21–06; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4184–01–M 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Administration for Children and 
Families 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

Title: Follow-Up Study of Issues 
Affecting the Duration of Child Care 
Subsidy Use. 

OMB No.: New Collection. 
Description: Child care subsidies 

provide an important benefit to low- 
income working families, offering them 
increased access to forms of child care 
that would otherwise be beyond their 
means. However, recent research 
suggests that, for many families, this 
benefit may be short-lived or unstable. 
There are many possible explanations 
for these patterns, and the explanations 
may be different for different types of 
families. Recognizing that information 
about the reasons for short subsidy 
duration would be helpful to States, the 
Child Care Bureau has funded Abt 
Associates Inc. to conduct a two-State 
investigative study on the duration and 
use of child care subsidies. This study 
will, in the short term, provide States 
with information to shape or modify 
their child care subsidy procedures. In 
addition, the study will generate 
hypotheses that could be systematically 
tested in later research. 

The study will examine the use of 
child care subsidies by 840 families in 
Illinois and 840 in Oregon. In each 
State, the sample will be a 
representative sample of current 
Temporary Assistance for Needy 
Families (TANF) families and non- 
TANF families—all of whom apply and 
are approved for subsidies and who use 
them for at least one month. Families 
will be contacted by telephone 
approximately nine months after they 

began using subsidies and will be asked 
to participate in the study. If they agree, 
a 45-minute telephone interview will 
ensue immediately or will be scheduled. 
It is expected that, after the nine 
months, over half of the families will no 
longer be using subsidies. Patterns of 
subsidy use prior to and during the 
study period will be tracked through 
State administrative data. 

The parent telephone interview will 
include questions about parents’ 
employment, subsidy status and 
experience, child care usage, and 
changes in household composition over 
the nine-month period. Although the 
analyses will rely heavily on 
identification of trigger events, the 
survey will include questions about 
other less tangible considerations that 
may have influenced the duration of 
parents subsidy use. Telephone 
interviews will be conducted using 
Computer-Assisted-Telephone 
Interviewing (CATI). Responses are 
voluntary and confidential. 

The study will also analyze State 
administrative data on all families who 
are approved for subsidies during the 
recruitment period for the study. This 
will allow researchers to assess the 
generalizability of the sub-sample of 
families who are recruited for the in- 
depth telephone interview; this sub- 
sample consists of approximately 840 
families in each State. 

No existing data sources can provide 
all the information needed to complete 
the Follow-Up Study of Issues Affecting 
the Duration of Child Care Subsidy Use. 
These data will help the Child Care 
Bureau and States to better understand 
reasons for short child care subsidy 
duration. 

Respondents: The sample includes 
840 families in Illinois and 840 in 
Oregon. 
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